
January 5, 2024 
 
Tamara Syrek Jensen, JD 
Director, Coverage & Analysis Group 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard 
Baltimore, MD 21244 
 
Re: Proposed Decision Memo for Allogeneic Hematopoietic Stem Cell Transplantation (HSCT) for 
Myelodysplastic Syndromes (MDS) CAG-00415R 
 
Dear Ms. Syrek Jensen: 
 
On behalf of the American Society of Hematology (ASH), the American Society for Transplantation 
and Cellular Therapy (ASTCT), the Blood and Marrow Transplant Clinical Trials Network (BMT 
CTN), the Center for International Blood and Marrow Transplantation (CIBMTR), and the National 
Marrow Donor Program (NMDP), thank you for this opportunity to comment on the proposed 
decision memo for 



intermediate or high





Inclusion of Intermediate Risk MDS:  

We believe the medical evidence demonstrates the benefits of allogeneic HSCT compared to currently 
available conventional therapy for patients with intermediate risk MDS and supports its inclusion in 
the indication. Enrollment criteria for BMT CTN 1102 included patients characterized as 
Intermediate-2 or High according to the IPSS criteria available when the study was designed. Overall 
results from the study 
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